

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net

Fellow Veterans,

   Punxsutawney Phil couldn’t find his shadow, so we are in for an early spring. There is much to do in the coming months, but in our warm enclaves as the snow came down and the temps were near zero, our Parade Committee worked feverishly to assure us of the best Memorial Day Parade yet to come.  
   Our monthly meetings have been honored with Patriot’s Pen and Voice of Democracy award winning essays. Our veterans continued to provide support to the Hines Hospital. We even made recruiting posters with the help of local school kids. We honored a local teacher with our Teacher of the Year award.    

   Needless to say, I believe we are ready for spring and a beautiful summer in which we honor our fallen brethren.  

   Keep the faith, continue to work together for the betterment of our veterans and volunteer often. We are setting the example for all future veterans and for their families.

Semper Fidelis

Mike Winner

Beware of Fraudulent “Vet” Groups
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 2/9/16:

Post General Fund

$13,161.93
Post Relief Fund

    1,827.18
Post Dues Reserve

         81.13
TOTAL:


$15,070.24
   Life Member Jack Lund is our Post member of the month. Over the years, he has been the top Poppy Day collector, Hines Hospital volunteer, Post Publicist, and Parade Committee member. Jack deserves a hearty thank you for his never ending contributing. 
   Our Post is down to 173 members after a high of 340. The decline is mostly due to the passing of WWII and Korea vets, and the increase in membership dues by National headquarters. 

   In recent news releases, it is reported that executives of “Wounded Warrior Project” spent $26 million in 2014 for lavish travel, hotels, entertainment and parties. These indulgences were funded by donations to this legitimate scam. 

   Another scam was recently brought to light by State Attorney General Lisa Madigan calling for an end to the Rockford-based charity “VietNow National Headquarters.” They are actually for-profit telemarketers who pose as a non-profit organization. To quote Madigan, “These fundraisers are brazen con artists who refuse to follow the law and continue to fundraise illegally in spite of a previous court order. I am filing this lawsuit to put an end to their serial fraud.”

   Several years ago, the nine o’clock WGN News exposed the “Vietnam Vets,” “Purple Heart Vets” and “Disabled Vets” who solicited by phone and have truck collecting used clothing, small appliances, etc. It was found that these organizations were run by a multimillionaire family located in Washington state. They contribute only 6% of the profits they make to helping veterans. Another scam. 
Notes from the Service Officer 
By Chuck Bosco
(708) 205-3541

chuckbosko@att.net 
 Fellow Post Members,
   Our Commander, Mike Winner, inquired if I would serve as the Post Service Officer during Ed Pilarski’s absence.  My only caveat was if Ed agreed, which he has. So, here we go. 
   During the period I serve my fellow Post members, I will do my utmost to introduce items of interest, especially information that is useful and important to the members, and their families, of VFW Post 10778.  Although I am retired from one career, I am not really retired as my current career is a Veteran Service Officer with the Illinois Department of Veterans Affairs.  I assist veterans – and their families - becoming aware of and applying for the benefits which they are eligible for.  I specifically represent veterans before the Board of Veteran Appeals. With this in mind, let us get to some stuff the reader may be interested in.

   Many veterans have voiced a concern that during their earlier years after active duty, they applied for, and were not eligible for, VA health care. The most common reason was the veteran’s income amount.  True, combat veterans were technically eligible for this benefit, but only for a definite period of time. Usually, it is a one year period post-active duty. This issue was true for the Viet Nam vet.  However, now that most Viet Nam veterans are retired or nearing retiring, that annual income will be greatly changed. Hence, the vet should apply for VA health care. Most likely, this time around, the vet will qualify. And yes, VA health care qualifies for the Affordable Care Act.  

   By now, most veterans are aware that we can have the “Veteran” designation on our driver’s licenses. This is a relatively easy process to accomplish.  And wouldn’t the reader know it?  The process is provided as follows:  The veteran must visit a local Illinois Department of Veterans Affairs office and bring a legible DD 214. This is necessary as the local Veteran Service Officer can review same and determine if the veteran is eligible for this designation.   
   The Illinois Secretary of State has determined that only veterans with an honorable or general discharge are eligible for the “Veteran” designation. Further, IF the only active duty an individual served was for basic and advance individual training and the individual was transferred back to a guard or reserve unit, that training is referred to as Active Duty for Training Only and is not considered Active Duty. Basically, individuals who served in the guard or reserves are not eligible for this designation.  HOWEVER (there is always a However), IF the individual served on active duty as a result of his/her guard or reserve unit was Federalized (activated), then the individual is considered to have served on active duty.  
   Confused yet?  Yea, sometimes the rules are as clear as mud. Questions can be addressed by calling me (number below) or the local IDVA office located at 1515 S. Harlem Ave. in Forest Park. Ask for Robert. He’ll love the call (708) 366-5020.

   Now some fun stuff. The last Civil War veteran (Union), one Albert Woolson, died Aug. 2, 1956, at the young age of 109. The last Confederate veteran, one John Stalling, died March 16, 1958, at the young age of 112. And the last Union widow, one Gertrude Janeway, died Jan. 17, 2003, at the young age of 93. And if you have time on your hands, do the math (and the marriages) for the folks mentioned above.   

   As of November 2014, according to the Veterans Administration, there were 23,234,000 veteran living in the U.S.  With this considered, just think that if ALL veterans belonged to a veteran organization, would Congress ever consider decreasing veteran benefits?  My own opinion- not a chance! Why is the AARP so powerful?  Because that organization has slightly more members than the total veteran population. Which is one reason Social Security is a holy grail. Just something to think about. 

   Okay, enough for this newsletter. IF there is “STUFF” the reader wishes more information on, write back (the address is on the envelope) to my attention and I will attempt to address those interests.  However, DO NOT EVEN THINK ABOUT PULLING A “DEAR ABBY” ON ME!!!!! No way. Only veteran stuff!!  Okay?  

   In closing, did the U.S. Congress ever consider a six star rank?  Come to the next meeting and if a member has the right answer, perhaps there will be a door prize! 

See ya and enjoy the day! 

Chuck Bosko 

(708) 205-3541 cell

(312) 980-4512 work

A Last Few Words on the John Hartley Robertson Scam
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204
   In the (April 2013) last edition of Bits N Pieces we showed two photos asking, “Is this the real John Hartley Robertson?” It appears the photo taken from the Vietnamese website … is actually Thomas Faunce, one of the subjects of the film (we refuse to call it a documentary) “Unclaimed.” The following is taken from that newsletter:

   “Since our last newsletter, a number of people have voiced skepticism regarding the official government position that the individual seen in the film is not John Hartley Robertson. According to DPMO, neither fingerprints nor DNA samples provided matches the real Robertson’s military fingerprints or family reference sample. 

   We heard this question, ‘The government controls the fingerprints and the DNA testing, how can we trust them?’ We know better than to trust the government. We were there when the government manipulated mt-DNA test results in the Plumadore/Judge case.  The Armed

Forces DNA identification lab told the family there was a “unique” mt-DNA match between remains and the family reference sample. In fact, the remains matched the family and 63 other individuals in an incomplete database. 
   We were there when a DPMO official lied to members of the Alliance, when questioned about the section of wall in a Baghdad prison bearing the initials M.S.S. thought to be Michael Scott Speicher. In a lengthy explanation, a DPMA official told us the slab was in the United States undergoing testing. Two weeks later, Sen. Bill Nelson was photographed in the prison cell as he examined the initials M.S.S. scratched into the same cell wall supposedly undergoing testing in the United States. We read the field activity report stating evidence indicated no more than five individuals were aboard a plane when it crashed. By the time the report went up the chain of command, all nine individuals were aboard the plane and considered accounted for. We saw how analysts ignored witness statements, duty logs and even a letter signed by a General in order to create the illusion of an ambush and immediate death when available information supports capture.

   We are no strangers to evidence manipulation. Sadly, in the John Hartley Robertson case, the manipulation comes not from the government, but from individuals involved for motives suspected but unconfirmed. We knew this was a fraud back in the 2003/2004 time frame when the first photo purported to be John Hartley Robertson surfaced along with a string of bogus information. When a second photo surfaced in the 2008/2009 timeframe of a second individual, we along with others investigated and found the second ... as big a fraud as the first. We issued our first public warning … back in March 2009.” Sometimes a fraud is just a fraud.
Please remember to pray for all our POW/MIAs and their families. 

YOU ARE NOT FORGOTTEN
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Save the Dates





March 8th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


March 10th – Hospital Visit


March 11th – Deadline for April newsletter


April 12th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church














DIY Latte





Start with regular coffee and you can make these frothy, steaming drinks in five minutes just like a barista. 





Step 1: Brew 2 cups of strong coffee. Many machines have a “strong” or “espresso” setting. Or add an extra teaspoon of grounds before brewing.





Step 2: Pour ⅔ cup nonfat or 2% milk into a jar with a lid. (Whole milk is richer but foams less, because of its lower protein content.)





Step 3: Shake the jar vigorously for a minute until bubbly. Uncover and microwave for 30 seconds until froth rises to the top of the jar. (Heating briefly helps stabilize the foam.)





Step 4: Pour the coffee into 2 mugs, then spoon the frothed milk over the coffee. For the full effect, drag a toothpick through the foam to create swirls.





Source: Real Simple








